
FRANKLIN TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS	
MINUTES 

 
April 4, 2024 

6:00 P.M. 
CAMP ORCHARD HILL 

 
 

Vice Chairman Pitcavage called the Regular Meeting of the Franklin Township Board of Supervisors to order 
on Thursday, April 4, 2024. 
 
Supervisors:                Present:         Rick Pitcavage Vice Chairman 
                                                         Art Owen Jr., Supervisor       
                                                         Eric Williams, Chairman - via Telephone 
 
                                    Others:         Richard A. Melvin, Secretary/Treasurer 
                                                         Vito DeLuca, Solicitor 
                                                         Eleven attendees                                                    
                                                                
MEETING OPEN TO THE GENERAL PUBLIC COMMENT ON AGENDA ITEMS ONLY.   
 There were no public comments. 
                         
Motion was made by Mr. Williams, seconded by Mr. Owen to waive the reading of the minutes of the March 7, 
2024 Regular Meeting and to accept the minutes as posted.  The motion carried unanimously. 
 
Mr. Melvin gave the Treasurers report reciting the combined balances for all funds as of March 31, 2024 
totaling $976,792.97.  Mr. Williams made a motion, seconded by Mr. Pitcavage to approve the March 2024 
Treasurers report, to approve payment of expenses totaling $7,983.70 and to approve payroll and payroll taxes 
in the amount of $15,057.59.  The motion passed unanimously 
  
CORRESPONDENCE AND COMMUNICATIONS 
 
Northmoreland Fire Company submitted their March monthly report.  It was read by Mr. Melvin.   
 
NEW BUSINESS 

 

1. Motion was made by Mr. Owen, seconded by Mr. Pitcavage to approve Resolution #07-2024 Multi-
Municipal Bidding Process for Application of Tar and Chip. The motion passed unanimously.    

 

2. Motion was made by Mr. Williams, seconded by Mr. Owen to advertise for bids on under floor 
mechanical construction for the storage building. The motion passed unanimously. 
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OLD BUSINESS 
 

There was no old business 
 
 
PUBLIC GENERAL COMMENTS  
 
Leo Shannon, Ridge Road asked about extra work to be done on the storage building and Chairman Williams 
presence by phone for the meeting. 
 
Marty Murray, 8th St. commented about a sign posted at the municipal building, asked about the condition of the 
dirt roller and drainage on Coon Road. 
 
Paul Onzik, Flatrock Road asked about the proposed culvert and drainage pipes on Flatrock Road. 
 
Christian Hilstolsky, Coon Road asked about the purpose of radiant heat in the storage building. 
 
Joe Yonchik, Coon Road spoke about the benefits of radiant heat. 
 
Joe Szczechowicz, Municipal Road commented on benefits of radiant heat and asked if he could bid the project. 
 
Pat Perry, Ransom Road commented that he is still waiting for Flatrock Road to be moved. 
 
Craig Mark, Cummings Road commented that burning continues of neighboring property and remains smolder 
for days. 
 
 
 
THE MEETING WAS ADJOURNED AT 6:33 P.M. 
 Richard A. Melvin, Secretary/Treasurer  


